
 

WEEKLY REPORT 
Week of June 10, 2019 

 

SOLID WASTE UPDATE 

The City of Raymore is canceling its contract with Jim's Disposal, effective July 

14. We will be transitioning to a new solid waste provider that day. The City has 

evaluated proposals from four solid waste companies and City Council will 

consider staff's recommendations at its meeting on Monday, June 17. ​View the 

agenda for Monday’s meeting. 

Carts are currently being delivered throughout town and cart deliveries will 

continue through the month of June. Each trash cart should have an information 

packet attached with additional information. You can also find updates and more 

details at ​www.raymore.com/trash 

Please continue to use Jim's Disposal carts for trash until the new contract 

begins. We will update ​raymore.com/tras​h​, ​Facebook​ and ​Twitter​ with details 

about old cart pickups when that information is available. 

We also understand that many areas of town have seen late and missed trash, 

recycling and yard waste service over the last several weeks. Please bear with us 

as we are doing what we can to work with Jim's to get your trash picked up until 

the new contractor takes over. 

Thanks for your patience and cooperation as we make our way through this 

transition. 

 

Upcoming 

● TONIGHT! Jazz on the Lawn, 7-10 

p.m., Friday, June 14 at 

Centerview. ​Bring a chair and your 

favorite beverage and join us for a 

free summer concert on the lawn at 

Centerview with The Brad Allen Trio. 

Learn more at ​raymore.com/arts​ or 

follow the Raymore Arts Commission 

on ​Facebook​. *We’ll move the 

concert inside if rain is a threat. 

● Movie in the Park: Mary Poppins 

Returns, Friday, June 21 at dusk 

at T.B. Hanna Station.​ Bring a chair 

and the family to this free movie 

sponsored by Community Bank of 

Raymore. South Metro Fire will 

provide free popcorn and 

refreshments! 

 

 

 

 

https://bit.ly/2MPO71w?fbclid=IwAR2tGcZIvJ2Wgzp7cZXkxoiyxqEWUJUDqu02lcCNcYwcYo2GBSAqqoVqzc0
https://bit.ly/2MPO71w?fbclid=IwAR2tGcZIvJ2Wgzp7cZXkxoiyxqEWUJUDqu02lcCNcYwcYo2GBSAqqoVqzc0
https://bit.ly/2MPO71w?fbclid=IwAR2tGcZIvJ2Wgzp7cZXkxoiyxqEWUJUDqu02lcCNcYwcYo2GBSAqqoVqzc0
http://www.raymore.com/trash?fbclid=IwAR1mpYJcGY-jIEli4dpBKtmmqr51D7lTAGuLArhhVzclkkvtmewom0vrtkw
http://raymore.com/trash?fbclid=IwAR1XDBalqeNtLQH7Vu5ht8B1Vr9su3zrhfaCHMAxzFVfx7eB5se_F1Zy4k4
http://raymore.com/trash?fbclid=IwAR1XDBalqeNtLQH7Vu5ht8B1Vr9su3zrhfaCHMAxzFVfx7eB5se_F1Zy4k4
http://www.facebook.com/cityofraymoremo
https://twitter.com/cityofraymoremo?lang=en
https://www.raymore.com/explore/the-arts-in-raymore
https://www.facebook.com/RaymoreArts/


 

 

Administration 

● The Arts Commission held its annual work session to begin planning project 

for the next fiscal year. For more information about the Commission, visit 

www.Raymore.com/Arts 

● Assistant City Manager Mike Ekey and Communications Specialist Melissa 

Harmer met with George Constable and Shannon Edgmon from Constable 

Sanitation to discuss a possible communications plan for the change in solid 

waste services. The City Council will consider whether to use Constable for 

the Citywide solid waste provider at its meeting on Monday. 

● HR Manager Shawn Aulgur attended the quarterly wellness roundtable at 

MPR. 

● HR Manager Shawn Aulgur attended the IPMA-HR Board of Directors meeting. 

Development Services 

● Economic Development Director Matt Tapp attended the 2019 Missouri 

Economic Development Council conference. 

● A Good-Neighbor meeting was held for a conditional use permit request to 

install fueling pumps associated with the ​HyVee Fast & Fresh​ store proposed 

for the southwest corner of Fox Ridge Drive and 58 Highway. The Planning 

and Zoning Commission will consider the request on July 2. 

● The Planning and Zoning Commission will meet June 18 to consider the 

rezoning, preliminary plan and final plat for ​Conway Place​, a 57-unit 

townhome development proposed for 5 acres located north of Pine Street and 

east of Sunset Lane.  

 

Parks & Recreation 

● Summer day campers traveled to Paradise Park in Lee’s Summit for this 

week’s big trip.  

● Raymore United Soccer Club coaches met for a wrap-up meeting following the 

June player try-outs. 

● Parks and Recreation staff continue preparing for the upcoming Spirit of 

America Celebration. Raymore PD, South Metro Fire and J&M Displays met 

with staff this week as we begin final plans for the June 29 event. 

● Coordinators Todd Brennon and Katie VanKeulen made an appearance this 

week on Foxwood Springs TV. 

● Maintenance staff mowed areas of Hawk Ridge Park, trimmed trees at 

Centerview and began mulching trees and landscape beds at Recreation Park. 

Staff also started the irrigation systems at Centerview and City Hall. 

● Staff are preparing for the upcoming USSSA State Championship Baseball 

Tournament being held at Recreation Park this weekend. 

http://www.raymore.com/Arts
http://raymore.maps.arcgis.com/apps/MapTour/index.html?appid=6050865965ee49668296930b19d436c5&index=97
http://raymore.maps.arcgis.com/apps/MapTour/index.html?appid=6050865965ee49668296930b19d436c5&index=98


 

● Parks and Recreation Director Nathan Musteen and Parks Superintendent 

Steve Rulo met with contractors regarding the project at Recreation Park 

Pond. 

 

Police 

● Capt. Jim Wilson attended the Cass County Chiefs meeting in Harrisonville. 

● Capt. Jim Wilson attended a meeting with the Cass County Circuit Judges, 

Prosecutor, area Chiefs, House of Representatives members Haffner, Pfaustch 

and Bondon at the Cass County Justice Center. 

● Officer Allen Devor attended Building Resilience: Surviving Secondary Trauma 
training at Centerview. The training was taught by Dawn Morris, Community 
Mental Health Liaison from Compass Health, and Lt. Aly Abdelgawad. 

● Capt. Jim Wilson attended the Cass County Youth Court Board meeting in 

Harrisonville.  

● Capt. Jim Wilson attended the Forever Bike program meeting in Harrisonville. 

● Capt. Jim Wilson attended Youth Court at Raymore City Hall. 

● Several officers attended the MILO firearms training throughout the week at 

Centerview.  

 

 

Public Works 

● The Engineering Department provided feedback to Development Services 

regarding the proposed Conway Place Development. 

● Operations continued asphalt and concrete repairs throughout the City. 

● Engineer staff is reviewing the Lofts at Foxridge construction plans. 

 

 

 

 

 


